
Subject: Referral motion for staff to report back forthwith on feasible options and a policy 
for commercial truck parking in Richmond 
 
Member of Council: Kash Heed 
 
Meeting: General Purposes Committee 
 
Notice Provided on: November 12, 2024 
 
For Consideration on: November 18, 2024 
 
Background  
 
Safeguarding agricultural land from truck parking in Richmond is a critical concern, 
particularly in light of the city’s dedication to maintaining its farmland. For years, this issue 
has lingered in the city's agenda with little tangible advancement in securing designated 
truck parking for local businesses. The regional district, Metro Vancouver, has also 
initiated efforts in this area, albeit with limited success. Enforcement of regulations to 
remove trucks from agricultural reserve lands has been inconsistent, involving both the 
land commission and local bylaw authorities. However, it is important to acknowledge that 
local businesses require access to parking, making the sporadic use of these lands 
somewhat justifiable given the absence of authorized parking spaces. 
 
To effectively protect these essential agricultural areas, several strategies can be 
implemented, including: enforcing zoning regulations to align with the Agricultural Land 
Commission Act; establishing local bylaws to prohibit truck parking in designated 
agricultural zones; integrating agricultural preservation into regional and municipal land 
use plans; creating buffer zones to shield agricultural lands from incompatible 
developments; raising public awareness; collaborating with stakeholders to tackle 
concerns related to truck parking; and, engaging with the Richmond trucking industry to 
pinpoint appropriate parking locations. 
 
Preserving agricultural land from truck parking in Richmond necessitates a comprehensive 
approach that combines regulatory actions, community involvement, stakeholder 
cooperation, and ongoing oversight. By emphasizing the importance of agricultural land 
preservation, Richmond can ensure the continued viability and sustainability of its 
agricultural sector for generations to come. 
 
Motion 
 
1. That staff explore further locations beyond those previously identified in reports for 
potential truck parking areas in Richmond, assessing their feasibility based on a realistic 
evaluation. 
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2. That staff revise and/or create policies regarding land use, transportation, and 
agriculture to address the current demands and challenges associated with truck parking 
in Richmond. 
 
3. That updates on items 1 and 2 be presented to the Council within a three-month 
timeframe. 
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